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NEWSLETTER JUNE 2022                                         TIME  SENSITIVE 

 

                                PLEASE DO NOT DELAY 

 
 

Our lives are formed by Word and 

Sacrament, and we gather as the beloved 

children of God around the means of grace 

where our lives are in Christ. 
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Pastor’s Column 
WARMTH OF THE TIMES 

Not only is the warmth of summer-like 
weather coming on at the genesis of June, 
so, too, we celebrate the Day of Pentecost 
on June 5th; tongues of fire settling on 
believers, the Holy Spirit unleashed for the 
sake of you and I and every person! 

Hopefully that makes you feel “warm and 
fuzzy” inside! 

I’m not being silly here. The effect of Godly 
presence with us, hovering about us, 
present always, can be sensed as a warm 
embrace, a calming sense, satisfaction. And 
we all need this in our lives where far too 
many times life’s hectic-ness can 
overwhelm. 

But, like I mentioned in my blog from May 
10th, when we hear the Word that is God the 
Spirit bring us what we need in the moment; 
many-times comfort and calm, sometimes a 
calling-out, us being convicted of not 
allowing Grace and Mercy to fill us and 
guide us. That is when we might think of the 
Spirit’s fire as a cleansing force, burning 
away that which is unhealthy. 

My new neighbor has been hard at work 
around portions of the yard. My decades-old 
friend who passed away hadn’t gotten to 
keeping nature from taking-over the property 
his mom and dad had so carefully curated. 
So, the new guy is weeding out and burning 
up what was actually taking over the space. 

What is it that is threatening to take over our 
space, our wholeness, our maturity, our 
ability to live from a heart of Grace and 
Mercy? 

Sometimes we think we have all the 
answers and get what my mom warned 
about having, a “swelled head”. That 
“swelling” can prevent us from openness to 
listening and hearing what other people, and 

God, have to say that just might help us out; 
to grow, to better understand each other, to 
become more hopeful. 

If we can recognize how we become 
“swelled” in the head we can take steps to 
reduce it, and prevent it in the future. Time 
with God can help with this. 

We all need to hear and sense the 
unmitigated Love of God so that we live in 
hope and wholeness, and can bear 
unconditional love and respect towards each 
other. Then, maybe, the “warm and fuzzy” 
becomes the majority of what we hear from 
the Word as we less and less engage in that 
stuff we think, say and do we need to be 
called out for: more warmth of the heart than 
a burning feeling of “oops”. 

In Jesus’ name ,н 

Pastor Andrew 

 
 

Doris Brick 
c/o Oakdale Nursing & Rehab. 
76 No. Main St., W. Boylston, MA 01583 
 

 
 

Ingrid Lawrence 
c/o Evergreen at Briarwood 
67R Briarwood Circle, Worcester, MA 01606 
 

Bob Ekstrand 
c/o Lifecare of Leominster 
270 West Main Street, Leominster, MA 01453 
 

Silvia Forgit 
c/o Goddard House 
1199 Main Street  
Worcester, MA 01603 
 

Roberta Henry 
c/o Lifecare of Leominster 
270 West Main Street, Leominster, MA 01453 
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A DECLARATION OF THE Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America to the 
Muslim Community 

As the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America (ELCA), we assure our Muslim 
neighbors of our love and respect and 
reaffirm our commitment to working together 
in our shared communities for the common 
good. As people who know that we live by 
the grace and in the sight of the one, 
almighty, and merciful God, we have 
confidence that our engagement will result in 
mutual learning, growth, and enrichment.  

We make this declaration, realizing full well 
that interlocking forms of hatred – anti-
Muslim bigotry, anti-Semitism, racism, 
xenophobia – are all around us.1 Our 
Muslim neighbors experience subtle and 
not-so-subtle acts of aggression and 
violence, including vandalism against their 
community centers and masjids (mosques). 
In the United States, such bigotry is often 
amplified by political rhetoric and social 
media. We in the ELCA emphatically reject 
such attitudes and actions, and the malice 
and fear that fuel them. Anti-Muslim hatred 
is antithetical to our Christian faith and 
counter to Lutheran teachings, which focus 
on God’s good news for the world2 and 
instill in us a love for our neighbor, the kind 
of love that casts out fear (1 John 4:18).  

The ELCA is part of a global Lutheran 
movement, a living legacy of the theological 
tradition associated with Martin Luther 
(1483-1546). In 2017, the ELCA marked the 
500th anniversary of the Reformation by 
lifting up our ecumenical and inter-religious 
partnerships. After more than 50 years of 
dialogue and cooperation, our reflections 
about our identity as Lutherans have 
become inseparable from those about our 
ecumenical and inter-religious relations. We 
have looked back at the divisions of the past 
in order to look forward to our common life 
together in the future. We also rejoice at the 

extraordinary progress that has been made 
in the reconciliation of relationships.  

In 2019 such reflections led the ELCA 
Churchwide Assembly to adopt “A 
Declaration of InterReligious Commitment: A 
Policy Statement of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America.”3  

This declaration commits the ELCA to pray 
for our neighbors of other religions and 
worldviews; to seek understanding; to stand 
in solidarity with them; to practice hospitality; 
to seek counsel and mutuality in planning 
and decision-making; to “confess when our 
words or deeds (or lack thereof) cause 
offense, harm, or violence to our neighbors” 
and to “repent and seek forgiveness from 
God and reconciliation with our neighbors.”4  

During these past years we have had the 
opportunity to re-read, reflect upon, and 
interpret for our time the voluminous writings 
of Martin Luther. In them we find words that 
edify and give life. But we also encounter 
Luther’s crude polemics, which at times 
portray Islam in negative ways and reduce 
Muslims to tropes (the fearsome “Turk”) in 
the face of military threats. We are reminded 
that, for Luther, the safeguarding of precious 
teaching entailed the sharpest possible 
rejection of difference.  

We in the ELCA have learned, with and from 
our partners, a different way – that of 
dialogue, in which difference is 
acknowledged and honored. We have 
experienced dialogue as an occasion for 
genuine learning, honest conversation, 
retrieval of neglected aspects of one’s own 
tradition, fresh insight, and the cultivation of 
respect and friendship.5 We have 
discovered that the precious teaching we 
have inherited is not at risk, but enriched, 
through dialogue. With our partners, we 
have for many years been exploring this way 
– of friendship, mutual understanding and 
accountability, joint service, and witness. We 
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are committed to pursuing this path of 
dialogue together.  

We also are determined to learn from our 
history. [Martin] Luther’s characterizations of 
Muslims were borne not out of dialogue but 
at a dehumanizing distance – fueled by fear 
and end-of-world expectations. Through 
loving our neighbors, we have come to 
reject Luther’s polemics. We do not dismiss 
our history but take it to heart. By embracing 
dialogue instead of rejecting difference, we 
have come to realize that we can truly love 
our neighbors only when we know them.  

Indeed, we recommit ourselves to the heart 
of our theological inheritance. Though we 
are a fractured and fractious people, our 
calling is to love God and our neighbor. As 
Luther himself put it in his best-known 
writing, the “Small Catechism,” the 
commandment “You shall not bear false 
witness against your neighbor” means not 
only that “we do not tell lies about our 
neighbors, betray or slander them, or 
destroy their reputations” but also that we 
should “come to their defense, speak well of 
them, and interpret everything they do in the 
best possible light.”6 On the basis of this 
teaching, we in the ELCA seek friendship 
and solidarity with our Muslim neighbors, not 
in spite of our Lutheran Christian 
commitments but because of them.  

Diverse communities of Muslims and 
Lutherans have long been part of North 
America. These communities have engaged 
in a dialogue of life in towns and cities 
across the continent. The years since 9/11 
have been especially important for 
deepening these relationships, in North 
America and throughout the world, including 
through the Lutheran World Federation.7 
We acknowledge with gratitude a series of 
efforts by Muslims to build peaceful 
communities and societies, including “A 
Common Word Between Us and You” 
(2007)8 and the “Marrakesh Declaration” 
(2016).9  

Given the disunity around us and the fear of 
the unknown, we sense the renewed 
urgency to nurture relationships and build 
communities in which we look upon one 
another with respect and esteem, in which 
people feel safe and loved, and in which we 
seek the common good together. As the 
ELCA, we recommit10 ourselves to learning 
from and with Muslims, providing 
educational resources on Christian-Muslim 
relations for use across the church;11 to 
dialogue and friendship, seeking 
opportunities for relationship-building at 
every level of the ELCA; and to solidarity, 
standing shoulder to shoulder12 with our 
Muslim neighbors in the face of bigotry and 
injustice, pursuing peace for all people and 
creation.  

“While [Martin] Luther himself could have 
never anticipated this, we have come to 
expect great joy in our companionship for 
the journey” with our Muslim neighbors.13 
May we be “called to one another as to a 
holy site, where God’s living revelation in the 
world is received in reverence among the 
faithful and not in fear of our neighbors.”14 
And may almighty God grant us the will and 
strength to pursue this path, success in our 
shared work for the common good, and joy 
in our encounters.  

1 Though this declaration is specifically 
addressed to the Muslim community, it should 
be read and interpreted alongside the church’s 
other declarations, especially “A Declaration of 
the ELCA to the Jewish Community,” “A 
Declaration of InterReligious Commitment,” “A 
Declaration of the ELCA to People of African 
Descent,” and “A Declaration of the ELCA to 
American Indian and Alaska Native People.”  

2 The word “evangelical,” which we have 
intentionally kept in the name of our 
denomination, comes from the Greek 
euangelion, “good news.”  

3 “A Declaration of Inter-Religious Commitment: 
A Policy Statement of the Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in America” (adopted 2019), available at: 
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Inter-Religious Policy Statement - Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America (ELCA.org).  

4 Ibid, 11.  

5 See: Carol Schersten LaHurd, et al, Engaging 
Others, Knowing Ourselves: A Lutheran Calling 
in a Multi-Religious World (Lutheran University 
Press, 2016).  

6 Quoted in “A Declaration of Inter-Religious 
Commitment,” 4.  

 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 
 

 

Bethel 
Cheryl & Timothy Cronin - 06/01 

Howard & Pam Evers - 06/01 
John & Jen Rapoza - 06/04 

Bruce & Cathy Bergman - 06/15 
Roy & Janet Benoit  - 06/18 

Nancy & Donald Bjorkman - 06/19 
Dave & Pam Sutton - 06/21 

Louis & Sherry Gaspar - 06/22 
Brian & Carrie Courteau - 06/22 

 

Zion 
Bill & Terry Toombs – 06/30 

 

PRAYER LIST 
Karen Carlson - Liesl Voosen Fields – Paul 

Josephson - Bill Lewis - Eric Lewis –Jim Mooney – 

David Naugle - Bob Venning - Bob Ekstrand – 

Karleen Habin –- Greg & Sandy Linberg - David 

Toombs – Helen & Steve Trilligan – Bob 

MacMillion – Dottie Hultin – Peter DiPierri – Sandy 

Erickson - Gordon Dubois - Lindsey Dawes - Sue 

McKewen - Steve & Carron Mentzer – Debra 

Lindberg – Brad Bliss – Carita – Andy - Roberta 

Henry - Susan King, Bill Erven 

 

 
 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

Zion 
Dave Berglund – 06/07 
Janice Schuler – 06/07 
Krisanne Wood – 06/07 
Phyllis Elolampi – 06/13 
Jean Blomquist – 06/16 
Michelle Henry – 06/18 
Terry Toombs – 06/19 

Lauren Wiimikka – 06/20 
Robert Linna Jr. – 06/22 

 

Bethel  
Douglas Nelson - 06/02 

Jackie Walsh - 06/03 
Luke Valleli - 06/03 

Brooke Castellano - 06/06 
Ronan Bennett - 06/08 

Christine Gauthier - 06/13 
Caitlin Hersey - 06/15 

Alden Sampson - 06/15 
Olivia Gaumond - 06/15 
Priscilla Odgren - 06/16 
Steven Trilligan - 06/20 

Lauren Kneeland - 06/21 
Beverly Sampson - 06/24 

Dave Sutton - 06/26 

 

Jane Johnston 

Leanne & Thom Carraher 
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LOOKING FOR A GROUP OF 

LUTHERANS TO MEET WITH 

AND SHARE SOME 

EXPERIENCES AND HAVE FUN?  
 

AS A SHARED MINISTRY WITH 
BETHEL/ZION, WHY NOT GIVE ONE OF THE 

FOLLOWING A TRY? 
 

 

MEN’S GROUP 
Tuesday, June 12th. These dinners are open to 
anyone who would like to get together and 
socialize for an hour or 2.  We meet on the 2nd 
Tuesday of the month at 6 pm in Voosen hall.  
Dinners are $12.00, and all the profits go into 
the Calumet scholarship fund.  A sign-up sheet 
is in the Narthex so we have a general head 
count. 

 

WOMEN’S: DOLs 
(Dine Out Ladies) 

The Dine Out Ladies are going to Black & White 
Grille - 206 N Spencer Rd, Spencer, on 
Tuesday, June 14, for lunch at 1pm.  Carpooling 
at 12:30 at Bethel or meet us at the 
restaurant.  Signup sheet in Bethel’s narthex or 
call Leanne Carraher at 508-335-6421 by 
Sunday, June 12, if you plan to go. 
 

“BOOKIES” Book Club 
Bookies will meet for its next meeting on 
Monday, June 27th 2:00 in the Chapel (until 
further notice).  We will be 
nominating books for our 
2022-2023 season.  Please 
choose no more than 3 
books with a short synopsis 
for each one.  It would be 
great to actually bring the 
books for display...if you 
have them.  We will then take a vote on our 
choices for the next 12 months.  The group 
always tries to include a few non-fiction, a 
biography and a historical novel.  Local authors 
and settings are good too since they may 
involve a field trip!  But, ALL books will be 
considered...it's a fun process.   ALL are 
welcome to join! 

ñGood Neighborò 

Support Team 

donations to help 

our Afghanistan 

Family 
A GENEROUS GRACE DONOR HAS GIVEN 

AN INITIAL $10,000 TO THE ACCOUNT 

ESTABLISHED THROUGH BETHLEHEM 

LUTHERAN FOR SUPPORT OF THE FAMILY. 

THE SAME DONOR WILL GIVE ANOTHER 

$10,000 BUT IT MUST BE MATCHED 1-1! 
 

PLEASE MAKE OUT CHECKS TO 

BETHLEHEM LUTHERAN, MEMO LINE > 

Afghanistan Refugee Family 

 

 

 
 

Each Wednesday noon we serve a meal 
through Elder Services of Worcester at Zion! 

 

Call the main office each week by 11 AM 
Mondays to register for a tasty/nutritious 

meal and some great social time! 
 

Meals are FREE to anyone 50+, with a 
suggested donation of $2.50/person. 

 

 
  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=pictures+of+victorian+woman+reading+a+book&qpvt=pictures+of+victorian+woman+reading+a+book&FORM=IQFRML#view=detail&id=BD35947E23DF8334F989C332C474E733C85038B5&selectedIndex=4
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ADULT FORUM MUSING 

Our Tuesday night gatherings at 7 PM, via 

Zoom, cover a wide-range of topics with 

commentary from a wide-breadth of theologians, 

teacher and pastors. 

No night is ever “typical!” 

A notable discussion followed the presentation 

on May 17th, where the topic was, Where (or 

When) do you find heaven? The Rev. Dr. Eric 

Elnes led our time in consideration of The 

Beatitudes with respect to our musings. 

What do you think about the beatitudes with 

relation to bringing about a “heaven” for us if we 

take them to heart? 

My dad would preach in his parishes about 

these “Attitudes of Being” as he referred to 

them, I believe I have mentioned this to a lot of 

you in the past. I feel his synopsis in this titling of 

Jesus’ teaching is spot-on. So, let’s think along 

these lines in referencing Dr. Elnes’ thematic, 

“Where (or When) do you find heaven?” 

If we are truly trying to live by faith, following our 

Lord’s guidance, then the lines of teaching that 

are known to us as these “Attitudes of Being” 

can be seen as retired Episcopal priest, The 

Rev. Anne S Howard, puts it as “GPS” for our 

lives, us following the “direction” and arriving at 

what heaven is supposed to look like: a place 

where everyone seeks alignment with Grace 

and Mercy in all things, even if it presents 

difficulties. 

Also, to keep in mind is, that The Beatitudes 

show up in what is known as Jesus’ Sermon on 

the Plain, indicating they must have been an oft 

repeated formula of teaching in helping people 

realize orientation towards God that is fruitful in 

helping us become whole, and in our behavior 

with others becoming ever-more respectful and 

helpful. 

This way of thinking does shift the concept of 

heaven from being a totally relaxing, fluffy “cloud 

experience” at the end of life on earth, to a 

heaven in our present where sometimes we are 

challenged (and may feel “put-out”) as we live 

out God’s will in the midst of people who don’t 

care about God. And sure, sometimes we might 

feel really good about outcomes (maybe fluffy 

and “warm”), too! 

The point is that shifting our mindset about what 

heaven is, and what it means to be God’s 

children, how we can know heaven on earth, 

might make a HUGE difference in people’s 

outlook and knowing more satisfaction in life! 

We might even make a dent in world troubles 

when enough got on-board with the concept our 

Lord taught. 

The formula of beatitudes we find in the Quell 

(what is known as the “lost” gospel, the re-

creation of a lost text of Jesus sayings that 

circulated amongst the early Christian 

communities and which the gospel writers and 

Saint Paul had access to) highlight the following 

for our consideration: 

‘How fortunate are the poor; they have God’s 

kingdom. 

How fortunate are the hungry; they will be fed. 

Ho fortunate are those who are crying; they will 

laugh. 

In another translation “how fortunate” comes out 

as “congratulations”, or as in the New Revised 

Standard Version we hear a lot, “blessed”. I 

think either of the first two are more appropriate 

as these considerations are being 

recommended to us for our spiritual and faith 

health/well-being. 

In the first beatitude, it’s when we recognize we 

don’t know it all, could never in fact, that we 

open ourselves up to the leading of the Spirit in 

revealing more of God’s intention for our lives. If 

we’re not humble in approaching life, we can run 

rough-shod over God and other people quite 

easily. 

The second beatitude reminds us to never quit 

at listening for and hearing the Word that is God. 
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Our full-communion siblings in Christ in the 

United Church of Christ have a tagline I’ve 

mentioned many-times before: God is still 

speaking now! So, how cool is that for the 

Almighty to be always active in reaching out to 

us and feeding our soul and intellect? 

The third beatitude isn’t about us needing to be 

sad and mournful, but that as we encounter 

challenges in being God’s people (resurrection 

people, fellow global children TOGETHER) to 

recognize how things won’t always be difficult 

when we encounter push-back concerning the 

means of Grace we practice, but that there is 

always unlimited light at the end of every 

tunnel(-vision) encounter we might have! 

Living each day as people of faith can be 

heaven when we are close with God in our lives; 

sensing Presence, a warming of the heart, a 

steadfastness in our life-walk. Heaven can be 

here as we push-into the Way of Jesus through 

the means of Grace and trust the One for 

guidance and sharing with us Truth. 

Without God life can be the highway to hell; 

brokenness and want. This is not God’s intent 

for anyone, but it is unfortunately a choice many 

people make on their own (that darn “free-will: 

thing that is a blessing, but many turn into a 

curse). All those apart from God need our 

prayers and support, even when it might not be 

appreciated and cause us some blow-back. 

So, let’s help bring heaven a bit closer all around 

us, to envelope and manifest change through 

Love! 

“Where do you find heaven?” 

“All around me every day, here in God’s 

kingdom on earth!” 

Council Connection 

The next council meeting is scheduled 
for Sunday, June 12 at 11:30 at 
Bethel. 

Bell Choir News 

Greetings! First, THANK YOU so much for 

your ongoing support of the bell choir.  We 

have so 

much fun 

in our 

efforts to 

enhance 

the 

worship 

experience.  For Holy Week, we were able to 

take the bells on the road for the first time ever 

to the Worcester Campus for Maundy 

Thursday and to the Unitarian Universalist 

Church for Good Friday.  Pastor Aaron 

Payson from the Unitarian Church has already 

asked us to participate at the Christmas Day 

Ecumenical service later this year! 

Secondly, I can’t mention anything bells 

without stating, we welcome ANYONE who is 

interested in ringing.  Some of you may feel 

like this isn’t something you could do.  Most of 

the bell choir has had no prior musical 

abilities, including me.  So, I urge you to at 

least give it a try.  As a group we always learn 

together, and trust me, everyone of us makes 

a mistake from time to time.  At the end of the 

day we have so much fun together making 

music to praise God.  You are welcome to 

stop by a rehearsal on Thursday evenings 

beginning at 5:30pm or Sundays after this 

service (September to May/June) to check us 

out. 

This Summer on a Saturday to be determined, 

we will have a workshop for anyone interested 

in just simply giving bells a try.  There is no 

commitment!  We will also grill some 

hamburgers and hot dogs with salad and 

beverages.  More to come! 

Blessings + 
Adam Hanks 
Bell Director 
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“Is This Really for Me?” 
by The Rev. Rick Sides, The Moravian Church 

Since 1867 the worldwide Moravian Church has been involved in ministries of care, support, and 
advocacy for those in need in the Holy Land. The work began with founding a home in Jerusalem for 
persons with leprosy. Located in the Kidron Valley, not far from the Jaffa Gate outside of the Old 
City of Jerusalem, the home was named JESUSHILFE (the help of Jesus). By the 1880s, there were 
over 60 residents of the home, each receiving a place to live, medical treatment, and the loving 
support of a community grounded in acceptance and grace rather than banishment and fear.  

By the time the nation of Israel was formed in 1948, the residents of the home included both Arab 
and Jewish patients. Still, the work of the home (which was physically located in the West Bank of 
what was then Jordan) became increasingly difficult. In 1957, the Moravian Church purchased a 
twenty-acre tract of land outside of Jerusalem near Ramallah, in the village of Abu Qash, to build an 
entirely new residential community. The new home was named Star Mountain. The new facilities 
opened in 1960, patients moved in, and over 7,000 trees were planted on the location, mainly 
through the efforts of Sister Johanna Larsen, a Danish Moravian nurse and administrator who had 
come to lead the work. 

By the 1970s, mainly due to the advances in medical treatments for the disease of leprosy, the 
Moravian Church refocused the work of the mission at Star Mountain to support Palestinian girls 
with mental disabilities. By the 1980s,  the work included a residential school and growing support 
for families in the surrounding villages who had children challenged by intellectual disabilities. 

Today the Star Mountain Rehabilitation Center – Moravian Church continues its significant work in 
Palestine. Currently, the center provides education, training, and rehabilitation for around 100 
persons with intellectual disabilities whose ages range from three months to 40 years. A highly 
qualified ecumenical staff serves with outstanding commitment and pride to help secure a life of 
dignity for persons with intellectual disabilities. The vision of Star Mountain is that all persons with 
disabilities in Palestine shall have equal rights, the same as non-disabled persons, especially the 
right to education, social and economic integration, access to health care services, and protection 
from all kinds of abuse. The Moravian Church continues to feel privileged to serve there and share 
this vision. With this vision, Star Mountain continues to shine a bright light on the dream of a life of 
peace, justice, and equality for all people in the region. 

On one of the early trips I led to the Holy Land in the late 1990s, our Moravian group was able to 
visit Star Mountain. During the visit, members of our group were sitting on the school floor, 
interacting with some of the young children who had welcomed us with Danish cookies and hot tea 
(it was a cold January day!). Some members of our group had brought the students small gifts, 
which were enjoyed with great excitement and joy. One young boy with a gift in hand turned to one 
of our group and asked him a question in Arabic. A Star Mountain teacher nearby smiled and 
translated. The teacher said the boy had asked, “Is this really for me?” 

Is this really for me? I have thought many times about how profound and vital this question is. It is a 
question of faith, a question of grace, and a question of blessing. It is a question that continues to 
invite and inspire our witness to the gifts of Christ’s love, reconciliation, and healing work in the 
world, at places like Star Mountain and many more. Are these gifts for everyone? They certainly are! 
And as a Moravian, I am thankful that the light, dedication, and hard work of a small, faithful 
community on a beautiful, wooded hill north of Ramallah keeps that hope alive every day. 
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Food Insecure 
Jesus blessed, broke bread and fish and fed 5,000. 

 

The Central MA Conference of the New England Synod of the ELCA will build meals to feed 
more than 18,000 to help reduce food insecurity within our communities. 

WHEN: Saturday, September 10th @ 1PM 

WHERE: Emanuel Lutheran Church, Worcester, MA 

Won’t you help support this effort; paying-forward the Grace we have all been shown? 

RSVP/DONATE: emanuellutheran@aol.com or 508-756-6620 

mailto:emanuellutheran@aol.com
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This month we are highlighting Dismas House, its 
mission and a little bit of history of our involvement 
and support of its recovery programs. For over 30 
years, Dismas has provided a platform for healthy 
reentry of formerly incarcerated individuals from 
prison back into the community through recovery 
programs, housing, and work.  An important part of 
the success of this program comes through 
involvement of people within the communities of 
the greater Worcester area. Bethel has been one of 
those volunteer/supporters of Dismas since the 
1980’s. The Dismas Family Farm in Oakham, the 
Father Brooks House, and the Dismas house at 30 
Richards Street provide various programs and levels 
of housing as men and women transition back into 
the community following incarceration. The list of 
criteria for entry into the program is strict and the 
rules include no violence, drug or alcohol use. 
Attendance at dinners, chores, curfews, and 
participation in house meetings and recovery groups 
are among the expectations of those accepted into 
the program, which makes Dismas more than a 
shelter for the homeless. There is an attorney to 
assist with legal issues, and there is always an intern 
from a local college on-site. There are no murderers 
or arsonists in the program and a majority of the 
residents are former drug offenders.  Current co-
directors, Dave McMahon and Colleen Hilferty, 
(husband and wife) have been at Dismas since the 
ninety's. Artie Rosenburg is the food and meal 
coordinator.  An important part of the program is for 
volunteers to not only offer a meal, but to sit down 
and dine with the residents. Due to the pandemic 
the last two years, access of volunteers was limited 
to meal drop off and no in-person dining, but as of 
March 2022, they have resumed volunteers dining in 
with the residents. Jackie and Vinny Walsh have 
been volunteering, preparing and delivering meals to 
the men at Richards Street on the last Friday of each 
month since the mid 1980’s.  Please consider 
volunteering your time in meal preparation and 

dining in with the residents. It’s a wonderful 
experience, and the men at the house are always so 
appreciative for any and all support.  For more 
information, please speak with Jackie or Vinny, or 
visit Dismas at:  https://www.dismasisfamily.org/ 
 

37th ANNUAL WALK FOR THE HOMELESS. Our team 
raised $368 with additional money still coming in.  
Thank you to all who donated to the walk, which 
supports the Central Massachusetts Housing 
Alliance. 
 

The Afghan family we support through the Good 
Neighbor NST is expecting a baby boy in June.  Our 
Social Ministry team voted to purchase the crib and 
mattress from their gift registry.  Congratulations, 
and welcome to the new little member of the family. 
 

Our Sunday School, together with the members of 
our congregations of Grace Ministries collected a 
total of $370 in the Good Gifts piggy banks as an 
intergenerational Lenten project. Thank you to all 
who participated in this project. The children made 
the following selections from the Good Gifts Catalog: 
 

¶ Chicks and a rooster 

¶ A goat 

¶ A piglet 

¶ Honeybees 

¶ A portion of an irrigation project 

¶ School fees and a uniform for a girl 

¶ 2 sets of school supplies for children 

¶ A fruit tree seedling 

¶ Seeds and gardening tools 

¶ Nutrition for a child for one month 
 

We wish to thank everyone for your donations in our 
ongoing food gathering of non-perishable food.  
Anyone wishing to bring in food may place it in the 
bins in the Narthex. This past week the food was 
delivered to the food pantry at Auburn Youth and 
Family Services.  
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  Yoked Communities of faith & service 
  

MISSION STATEMENT 

"To boldly share God's Love and Grace universally in and through our communities." 
 

 

VISION STATEMENT 

Modeling the welcoming nature of God, we are humbly called and driven by the Spirit to witness, engage and 

walk with each other authentically, as Jesus’ hands and feet, providing spiritual,  

emotional and physical nourishment. 
 

Through evolving partnerships with ecumenical and other social service organizations we affirm justice and 

wholeness under the “agency of Grace” that feed the needs and hope of all. 

The Rev. Andrew H. Borden, Pastor 

pastor_andrew.b@verizon.net 
 

Ann Spinner, Parish Administrator  

bethelauburn@verizon.net 

Main Office: 508-832-3427 
 

Kate Valleli – Christian Education Coordinator 
 

                                        Shannon Papandrea, Sexton                           Garret Peters - Treasurer 
 

                              Tom Houston – Licensed Lay Minister      Louisa Klaven, AIM – Licensed Lay Minister 
  

                            Randy Bloom, – Minister of Music          Lois Toeppner, Deacon – Minister of Music Emeritus 

 

 

Co-Council 
 

President – Joan Parker (B)      Co-Vice-Presidents – Jennifer Courtney (Z), Dave Valleli (B) 
                             

Council – Cheyenne Courtney (Z), Preston Sturdevant (B), Ruth Thompson (B), Jessica Caminero (B), Theresa Toombs (Z) 

Dana Boilard (Z), Bev Sampson (B), Roberta Briggs (B), Don Leombruno (Z), Heather Connors (B) 

Leanne Carraher (B), Marie Sturdevant (B), Adam Hanks (B) 
 

 

Worcester Campus - Zion Lutheran   Auburn Campus - Bethel Lutheran  
                                              41 Whitmarsh Avenue, 01606                           90 Bryn Mawr Avenue, 01501 
                                                       

                           The-Community-of-Zion-Lutheran-Worcester.org                BethelAuburnELCA.org 
 

                                                                                                                           Bell Director – Adam Hanks 

                             Financial Secretaries – Ann Spinner/Kate Valleli        Financial Secretary – Russell Harris 
 
 

 

 

                                     
 

 

 

 

        RECONCILING IN CHRIST                       

                                                                                      Wednesdays, Zion Lutheran @ Noon 

                                                                                      Free Meals, those 50+  

mailto:bethelauburn@verizon.net

